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Mule Logging at Lost Corner CCC Camp

Historic Harvest Technique to be Highlighted at Centennial Event

POPE COUNTY, AR -- Members of the public are invited to experience a Centennial snapshot on the big Piney Ranger District in Pope County, Arkansas on November 1.  Once common in local logging operations, mules (the real braying kind) will again be used for harvesting trees in the Ozark National Forest.  

The “mule logging” operation will remove trees endangering the remains of the historic Lost Corner Civilian Conservation Corps (CCC) Camp. Following the harvesting activities, actions will be taken to control the understory and mid-story species to improve the visual and recreational value of the site. The event, part of the yearlong Ozark National Forest Centennial celebration, will highlight this unique harvest method and the historic contributions of the Civilian Conservation Corps.  

“This is definitely one of the most unique Centennial events we’ve had the pleasure of hosting this year,” said Judi Henry, Ozark-St. Francis National Forest Supervisor.  “It just seems appropriate that the work we do in this historic area be done in a historic manner.  I hope many people will take advantage of the opportunity to witness this old time forest management technique.”

Lost Corner CCC Camp was occupied by three different Companies of Civilian Conservation Corps enrollees.  On May 27, 1933, a group of young men were gathered from all parts of North Dakota and were organized into what became Company 764 CCC.  They spent their first 6 month enrollment period in North Dakota from May 1933 to October 1933. While there, the company built dams in the vicinity of Sheyenne, Maddock, Harvey, Fessenden and Warwick, North Dakota. 

On October 24, 1933, the company boarded a train for Arkansas.  They were transported as far as Russellville, Arkansas, and from there via truck to Lost Corner, approximately fifty miles from Russellville in the Ozark Mountains.  The first task at Lost Corner was to construct the camp itself.  This took nearly a month of their 6 month stint.  
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The second group to serve at Lost Corner Camp was Company 1758 from May 1934 to April 1937, with the last group of America’s young men, Company 745 serving beginning in May 1937.  Their end date is uncertain but was definitely by the summer of 1941.

The Centennial mule logging demonstration will occur at Lost Corner CCC Camp in northeastern Pope County on November 1 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  A jacket and comfortable hiking boots are recommended.  Refreshments will be served.  

To get to Lost Corner CCC Camp:  
From the Big Piney Ranger District Office travel 0.9 miles north on Hwy 27 to Forest Service Road 1301 (aka, Oak Mountain Road or Grapevine Road). Take a right (east) on Forest Service Road 1301 and travel 16.3 miles to the old Lost Corner CCC Camp. There are many locations to make a wrong turn but signs will be posted to keep you on the right path.

From Tilly, AR, travel 9.7 miles south on Hwy 27 to Forest Service Road 1301. Take a left (east) onto 1301 and drive 5.0 miles to the old Lost Corner CCC Camp.
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